
Tracy Subbasin

JOIN US FOR A 
PUBLIC 

WORKSHOP ON 
THE DRAFT 

GROUNDWATER 
SUSTAINABILITY 
PLAN FOR THE 

TRACY SUBBASIN

Do you use groundwater for 
your home, business, or farm? 
We want to hear from you!

Six local agencies have 
developed a plan to manage 
the region’s groundwater 
resources now and into the 
future.

Join this virtual, public 
workshop to learn more about 
this plan and how you can 
provide input.

Source:  
Byron Bethany Irrigation District

TUESDAY, AUGUST 10
5:30 – 6:30 PM

Join via Zoom or call-in at:
1-669-900-6833

Meeting ID: 998 0976 5166

The draft Groundwater Sustainability Plan will be released for 
public review and comment in Fall 2021. During this workshop, 
agency staff will provide an overview of the plan, answer 
questions, and explain how to provide comment during the 
public comment period. To learn more, visit tracysubbasin.org.

For questions, contact Kirsten Pringle at 916-418-8243 or 
kirsten.pringle@stantec.com.

https://stantec.zoom.us/j/99809765166
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